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  ATTENDANCE:  Selectman Brian Robischeau, Selectman Rick Surette, Selectman Rich Zacher, Marilou 

MacLean, Rose Zacher, Peter Donnelly, Stephen Berry 

 

• Public Comments: Stephen Berry asked for follow up to his prior request for a deed review on Cate’s Lane. 

The Board agreed not to involve the attorney for this review. Selectman Robischeau stated he anticipates this 

being an expensive endeavor and thinks the Town should weigh in.  Mr. Berry is collecting signatures for 

presentation of a Warrant Article. 

 

Peter Donnelly spoke about his concerns of the construction on Brice Drive. He stated the Road Agent 

removed bushes from the ROW and dumped them on a culvert on his property. Mr. Donnelly is requesting 

the bushes be removed; he gave permission for him to go on his property for this purpose. He also mentioned 

the issue of his mailbox being removed. He would have preferred to be notified in advance. He also expressed 

a safety issue with the pole in the road. He noted they added reflectors on the pole this morning. Selectman 

Surette stated he will look into his concerns. 

 

• Treasurer: Marilou MacLean supplied for review the 2019 budget through August.  

 

• Heritage Commission:  Their next meeting is scheduled for tomorrow at 6pm in the Town Offices. 

 

• Road Agent: Selectman Surette stated the Road Agent is backfilling the edges of roads that were recently 

paved.   

 

• Old Business: Town House project update – Marilou stated she will be going out for bids on windows to put 

into next year’s budget. Next year she’ll be working on writing a Grant for interior painting and plaster. 

 

• Mail/Bills: Marilou MacLean read the bills aloud.  

 

There was an Intent to Cut for Map 27 Lots 8, 11, & 12. 

 

• MOTION: Selectman Robischeau made a motion to accept the bills as read on record by Marilou. 

Selectman Zacher seconded, all in favor, motion carries. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:56 pm.  

  

The next regular Selectmen’s meeting is scheduled for September 24, 2019 at 6:30pm, in the Town Office 

Building.    
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Respectfully submitted,   

 

 

 

 

Laurie M. Champy  

Administrative Assistant    


